
Note to local school districts: Below please find a short sample article that can be used to place in your local grassroots newsletters. This article explains the drop in test scores for math, writing and Biology I. Educators from some school districts have asked how they can get this word out to their communities if the local media does not run a story or does not explain the situation. This article can be edited to fit your local community and be submitted to organizations such as the local Rotary Club or neighborhood association newsletters or church bulletins. 
Superintendent NAME Encourages Support of Teachers in Raising the 

Grade for SCHOOL DISTRICT/TOWN NAME Children
In 2010, Oklahoma made a commitment to raise the educational bar for children. With the passage of Senate Bill 2033 that called for the implementation of college and career ready standards, teachers in the SCHOOL DISTRICT NAME are now in the final stages of aligning instruction to those new standards.
These new standards will greatly benefit our children as they will be better able to compete in credit bearing college courses, workforce training programs and the jobs of the 21st Century. We want our children to be successful and that is why Superintendent NAME is asking for everyone to rally around our teachers and students and lend them full support during this time of transition. 

With more rigorous academic standards for our children come more rigorous assessments. This past spring, the Oklahoma State Department of Education (OSDE) added questions to the 5th and 8th grade science and writing tests and end-of-instruction biology test that reflect the more challenging questions of the future. This will help prepare students for the more rigorous assessments. Cut scores to measure proficiency also were increased for these tested subjects. (Cut scores are like the defined range of scores that qualifies student work for letter grades such as A’s, B’s, etc.)
As the district is reviewing our preliminary tests scores, there is a drop in these three areas. As our teachers and children become accustomed to this new, better way of learning, test scores will rebound. We want our parents and community partners to know that this has happened in other states and was not unexpected. 
The SCHOOL DISTRICT NAME has great teachers and great schools. If we increase rigor in the classroom, students will rise to the challenge and they will be more successful in life. This is what we all want for our children.
If you have questions about the test scores, the new Oklahoma Academic Standards or how you can help lend support, please ask your child’s teacher or principal, or call the administration office at PHONE NUMBER. 
